
March 2021 Newsletter

Emerald Valley 
Intergroup

Questions about AA?
Call the EVI office: 541-342-4113
Available 24/7

Visit Us: 2160 West 11th, Suite I 97402
Open Mon-Fri 9AM-5PM, Sat-Sun 9AM-4PM

EVI Website: www.eviaa.org

Find a Meeting: www.eviaa.org/meetings/

Step 3

SUBSCRIBE TO THE MONTHLY EVI NEWSLETTER!
Send an email to: evinewsaa@gmail.com

Email the EVI Office:
emeraldvalleyintergroupoffice@gmail.com

Email EVI Meeting Guide Updates:
evimeetingguides@gmail.com

Email EVI Website Updates:
eviaaweb@gmail.com
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“Made a decision to 
turn our will and our 
lives over to the care 
of God, as we 
understood Him.”



Tradition Three:
“The only requirement for A.A. membership 

is a desire to stop drinking.”

Early intolerance based on fear. To take away 
any alcoholic's chance an A.A. was 

sometimes to pronounce his death sentence. 
Membership regulations abandoned. Two 

examples of experience. Any alcoholic is a 
member of A.A. when he says so.

Table of Contents, Pg.10  of 12 Steps & 12 Traditions

Sign up for the 
Monthly EVI 
Newsletter

Send a quick email to:
evinewsaa@gmail.com



● Meeting changes are being updated by the 
Meeting Guides committee; please send 
requests to evimeetingguides@gmail.com

● The Web/Tech committee is having monthly 
Zoom meetings on the third Thursdays at 
5:30 pm.  All are welcome: to bring new 
business, ask questions, help out, or for 
insight into our operations. Click to join: 
https://nyintergroup.zoom.us/j/9555289268
1?pwd=dmY4cjV2VFMxSU84SWNUTGhMOEto
Zz09

● Common reading materials to support your 
online meeting (Preamble, How It Works, the 
Traditions, More About Alcoholism, the 
Promises, and A Vision For You) are now 
available directly on the EVI website, under 
About AA -> Reading Materials: 
https://eviaaweb.org/reading-materials-to-su
pport-your-meeting/

EVI Web Team Announcement
March 2021

Visiting the new EVI Office? 
Masks are required!

EVI OFFICE NEW LOCATION:
2160 West 11th, Suite I Eugene, OR 97402

Open Mon-Fri 9AM-5PM, Sat-Sun 9AM-4PM

Check out that awesome new sign!!



AA Grapevine
March’s Featured Section in the AA 
Grapevine is “Making Amends.” AA 
members share stories about their 

experiences making their Ninth Step 
Amends. Also included are powerful 
stories of hope by members during 

the current COVID-19 crisis.

Subscribe to the AA Grapevine: 
store.aagrapevine.org/subscriptions

Submit your stories or artwork to the 
AA Grapevine: www.aagrapevine.org/submit-your-story



The Portland Deaf Access Committee (PDAC) was established in 2001 as a group of AA members who work 
together to help make AA in the Portland Metro Area accessible to Deaf and Hard of Hearing alcoholics. We follow 
the 12 Traditions of AA and are not affiliated with any other organization. Our primary purpose is to support AA 
groups and members in carrying the message to Deaf and Hard of Hearing alcoholics. Our work is in keeping with 
the guidelines from the General Service Office (GSO).

PDAC  keep an up-to-date calendar of interpreted meetings and keep the sober Deaf community informed of 
changes. The calendar can be found at pdacaa.org/meetings.htm

PDAC helps AA groups carry the message to the Deaf alcoholic who still suffers. They do this by hiring professional 
sign language interpreters for your meeting and paying those interpreters for their service. They make sure that 
the interpreters who work for you are skilled, familiar with AA, and committed to anonymity. PDAC maintain a list 
of Deaf members available to speak at or chair your meeting. When you request a Deaf speaker we can also send 
an interpreter for your meeting. They also maintain a list of people willing to be sponsors to Deaf alcoholics.

PDAC relies on donations to pay for interpreting services. Contributions can be sent by mail or online: pdacaa.org











8:30 AM PST









Closed Women’s Meeting











Starting

Each

5PM Pacific Time



Starts at 4:30PM 
Pacific Time

1-2:15PM Pacific Time









4/10/2021
12-3PM Pacifc Time



Special notice: On May 1st 2021 Summerfest will 
announce whether this event will be In-Person or Virtual.



Fe
b. 

20
21

 EV
I B

us
ine

ss 
Mt

g. 
Mi

nu
tes



March EVI Business Meeting:Monday, March 8, 2021 6:30 - 7:30 PMZoom ID: 870 5057 1775Password: 656291
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Open/Rotating in March 
EVI Service Positions!
● Meeting Directory Vice-Chair
● Outreach Vice-Chair
● Archives Vice-Chair
● Speaker Meeting Chair
● Diverter Chair and Vice-Chair
● Financial Advisory Board 

Descriptions of each EVI Service Committee: 
www.eviaa.org/evi-info/evi-committees

EVI Business Meetings on the 
2nd Monday of each month at 6:30PM

Zoom ID: 870 5057 1775
Password: 656291



Geno was incredibly creative and talented at 
making things out of wood or metal. In his retirement 
years, when he wasn’t on the river, he made and sold 
a great number of custom bird houses and planter 
boxes near Eugene’s Saturday Market. It wasn’t 
uncommon for him to jot notes from a stranger for a 
vision they had and he would then go home and bring 
it to life. 

Geno loved the ocean and wanted his ashes 
to be buried at sea. A celebration of life will be held at 
a later date when the people who knew & loved him 
can safely gather.Anyone who knew Geno and wishes 
to share a story (he always loved a good one) and/or a 
picture is invited to reach out to his son, Philip at 
360.910.7730.

Goodbye to Eugene “Geno” Sheridan

1936 
- 

2021

Eugene “GENO” Philip Sheridan passed away peacefully on February 2, 2021 at 
Peacehealth Hospital in Vancouver, WA. Born in Bronx, NY on July3, 1936, he is preceded in death 
by his father Philip and mother Charlotte. Geno is survived by his 3children; Philip, Dennis and 
Kymber; his sister Grace, 11 grandchildren and 10 great Grandchildren. Geno was a proud member 
of the United States Marine Corp (OOH RA!) where he was a welder/machinest stationed in 
Okinawa, Japan. Always the adventurer, after serving our country he left his childhood home and 
in 1960 headed west to Downey CA where he met the mother of his 3 children, Barbara, and 
became a top salesman for Gestetner Corporation. In 1969 he transferred with Gestetner and the 
family relocated to Milwaukie, OR. In 1974 he and his wife, Barbara, started and operated a 
successful office supply store in Coos Bay, OR. In 1976 he felt the pull of country life and the family 
moved to rural Marcola, OR. where he showed his green thumb and created an amazing garden, 
raised and released pheasants for the ODFW and really got into two of his passions; hunting and 
fishing. 

In 1981 Geno went to work and became a top salesman with National Photocopy and 
worked there until 1985 making a great group of friends in the process. 

After leaving Marcola, Geno lived between Eugene and Bend until his health took him to 
live in Vancouver, WA with his son Philip and daughter-in-law Andrea where they cared for him 
until his passing. 

An avid angler and hunter, he spent much of his free time in the woods or on a lake with 
his family and especially loved the mighty McKenzie River. He loved to share his fishing stories and 
there were many. So many we would often joke that his stories had stories. 

Geno was a great friend and would help anyone in need whether he knew you or not. He 
was a respected member of Alcoholics Anonymous with over 33 years clean and sober and Geno 
was always willing to share his experience strength and hope with others, lend an ear and loved 
helping others. Always the charmer with his contagious smile and laughter, he was considered 
“adorable” by most who met him. 



A.A. Historical Events in the Month of March!
More detail & historical dates can be found on the Oregon Area 58 website: https://www.aa-oregon.org/category/aa-history/

March 1
1939 – Readers Digest declined to write article on AA.
1941 – Jack Alexander’s Saturday Evening Post article was published 
and membership jumped from 2,000 to 8,000 by year’s end.
March 3 1947 –  Nell Wing started work at Alcoholic Foundation, 
415 Lexington Avenue, NYC.
March 4
1891 – Lois W. was born.
1947 – Nell Wing met Bill W. for the first time.
March 5 1945 – Time Magazine reported first of a series of Detroit 
radio broadcasts by AA members.
March 7 1941 – Boston newspaper reported that any drunk who 
wanted to get well was more than welcome at the AA meeting at 115 
Newbury St., at 8 PM Wednesdays.
March 9 1941 – Wichita Beacon reported on an AA member from NY 
who wanted to form a group in Wichita, KS.
March 10 1944 – New York Intergroup was established.
March 11 1949 – The Calix Society, an association of Roman 
Catholic alcoholics who are maintaining their sobriety through 
participation in AA, was formed in Minneapolis by five Catholic AA 
members.

March 15 1941 – First AA group in New Haven, CN, was formed.
March 16 1940 –  Alcoholic Foundation and Works Publishing 
moved from Newark to 30 Vesey St. in lower Manhattan.
March 21
1881 – Dr. Bob’s wife, Anne, was born.
1966 – Ebby T., whom Bill W. called his sponsor, died sober.
March 22
1951 – William Duncan Silkworth, MD, died at Towns Hospital. He 
helped more than 40,000 alcoholics during his lifetime.
1984 – Clarence S., “Home Brewmeister,” died at 81.
March 23
1936 – Bill & Lois W. visited Fitz M., “Our Southern Friend,” in 
Maryland.
1940 – Lois W. paid her first visit to the office on Vesey Street in 
NYC.
March 25 1898 – Jim B. (“The Vicious Cycle”) was born.
March 29 1943 – The Charleston Mail, WV, reported on Bill W.’s 
talk at St. John’s Parish House.
March 31 1947 – 1st AA group formed in London, England.


